
 

 

Pullman City Council meeting: December 4. 2018 

 
Present:  Brandon Chapman, Pat Wright, Dan Records, Glenn Johnson, Ann Parks, Al Sorensen, 

and Nathan Weller  

Absent: Eileen Macoll: excused 

 

Update on warming shelter: Family Promise of the Palouse has offered to take on the 

responsibility of the warming shelter at Encounter Ministries for this winter season only. Adam 

Lincoln said it would take $5,000 to update the building (door locks, smoke detectors, exit signs) 

which would take 2-3 weeks. The basement of the church building would be the location. Nathan 

Weller would be the volunteer coordinator. At least two volunteers will be on duty at all time. 

Operational hours: 8 pm to 6 am. Adam Lincoln asked if there would be a fee for using the 

building. Dan Records made a motion to move forward; Nathan seconded.  Passed unanimously. 

 

Confirmation of Reappointments:  all approved. 

 

Consent agenda: two items pulled because protected classes language was not complete. Dan 

Records brought this up. Approved with this change. Al Sorensen asked about internet and 

phone service at the airport. He has received numerous complaints about these two items.  

 

Ordinance:  Changing the term “city supervisor” to “city administrator” in the City Code. 

Approved.  

 

Zoning change in comprehensive plan for the 5.8 acres at 190 SE Crestview St. from R1 to 

C3-L with stipulation that the land can only be used for governmental purposes. Moved by Pat 

Wright; seconded by Nathan Weller. Passed with one nay from Al Sorensen.   

 

Proposed annexation of 160 acres to the city owned by Donald and Shirley Quist. Location: 

west end of SW Crestview on Sunnyside Hill. Moved by Al Sorensen; seconded by Brandon.  

Passed unanimously. (R1 zoning stipulated.) 

 

Legislative priorities: support of the central business district was added. The items listed will all 

have funding requests submitted to the state legislature. Adopted unanimously. 

 

Spring Street Parking lot time limits: The 12 hour stalls are primarily used by students. A 

proposal to revamp the time limits will be developed and brought back to the Council. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm 

Submitted by Libby Walker, League Observer 


